BIARI 2015 – Summer Residential Scholarship Institute at Brown University Providence (RI), United States, 6-20 June 2015.
Deadline for applications: 17 December 2014 
Brown University’s International Advanced Research Institutes (BIARI) initiative convenes participants from around the world to address pressing global issues through collaboration across academic, professional, and geographic boundaries. Applications are invited from early-career scholars and practitioners to participate in intensive, residential two-week institutes at Brown University’s Watson Institute for International Studies.

THEME: Population and Development: New Approaches to Enduring Global Problems
With the world’s population officially surpassing 7 billion, this institute will address the crucial and interlinked issues of population and development. What are the most significant population issues in the 21st century? How do population dynamics and the policies designed to address them contribute to or detract from equitable development? How can theories and methods in the social sciences contribute to understanding the relationship between population and development, and how can this scholarship contribute to better policies and programs?  

Exploring topics such as demographic transition, urbanization, migration, population and environment, HIV/AIDS, the rise of non-communicable diseases in low-income countries, and the underlying relationships between population processes and social and economic development, participants will hear from and interact with some of the world’s leading scholars on these topics. In addition, participants will have the opportunity to develop their own research proposals and projects as they engage with cutting-edge theory, innovative and tested research methods, and first-rate scholarship.

Thanks to generous support from Santander Universities, BIARI covers the full cost of tuition, meals, and university housing for the duration of the program, and air travel where institutional support is not available.

To receive full consideration, all applications should be submitted by December 17, 2014, when the review process will begin.  

The online application process is now open through the BIARI website: watson.brown.edu/biari
For questions, please contact: biari@brown.edu
